
  Contact Us 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545 
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Wednesday 
 

Josh Fulmer – Youth Minister 
Cell: 717-723-7732; E-mail: josh@hempfieldcob.org 

 Scheduled Day Off: Friday 
 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Jaynelle Troxell – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

 

Please submit bulletin information to Jaynelle by Wednesday noon.  
 

 

HCOB Family Facts 
 

Attendance for February 23, 2020 
Traditional Service: 35 Blended Service: 149  
 
 

General Offering for February 23, 2020 = $7,452.55 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,575 
Building Fund for February 23, 2020 = $50.00 
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Hempfield Church of the Brethren 

Welcomes You! 
 

 

To help you enjoy your visit this morning… 
 

 We offer two Sunday AM worship services: a traditional service at 8:00 

and a “blended” service at 10:15 with a mix of contemporary and 

traditional elements.   

 

 Nursery (ages 0-2) and “Kids Church” (3 years-5th grade) are available 

during the 10:15 worship service. 
 

 Large print hymnals and bulletins are available in the narthex.  
 

 Hearing assistive earpieces are available at the sound booth. 

 

 We have a special gift for you after the service.  
 

 

Visit us at www.hempfieldcob.org 
 
 

 

Today’s Prayer Requests 
 

 Staff:  Jaynelle Troxell 

 

 Teams: Deacons & Deaconesses 

 
 

 Ministries and Specials: Nursery infant – two years old & Vacation 

Bible School 

 

 God Is Calling Me to Be: a Christ-centered role model (John 13:12-

15) 

 

 Individuals with Specific Needs: Betty Aulthouse, Gloria 

Brumbaugh, Richard Gingrich, Clarence Moyer, Jim Musser, Kevin 

Zurin 

 

 

HCOB Family News  

TNT HEMPFIELD is in need of volunteers, specifically male volunteers! 

The present need is for discussion leaders during the small group lesson time, 

but anyone who is willing to assist is greatly appreciated! If you would like to 

help out at TNT on Thursdays from 6:30-8:00, please let Pastor Josh know, or 

email Savannah Varner at savannah.tnthempfield@gmail.com. Clearances are 

needed to help, if you need clearances done, please speak to Josh. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EASTER FLOWER SALE! The Worship Team is selling flowers for Easter 

to decorate the sanctuary (they would also make lovely Easter gifts for 

family!) Please order your flowers on March 8 or 15. Daffodils, mini 

Daffodils, Cinerarias (various colors) and Tulips (various colors) in 6.5-inch 

pots are each $6.00. Thank you for beautifying our church! 
 

WITHCOB What is Hempfield Church of the Brethren? Some thoughts from 

our sister, Deb Bendit: "We are followers of Jesus. We are members of His 

Body. We are loving God and our neighbors. First of all, we are Christians. 

Secondly, we are unique parts of Jesus’ body (1 Corinthians 12), and 

“membership” in our church IS important... not required, but encouraged.  

And thirdly we continually are finding ways to love God and love our 

neighbors." We will hold a WITHCOB luncheon for those interested or 

curious about membership at Hempfield COB on March 22 at noon (after the 

10:15 service). If you are interested in joining Hempfield or know someone 

who is, please have them contact Pastor Doug. We'll discuss some of our 

history at Hempfield, as the Church of the Brethren and how we can continue 

to be ambassadors for Christ in our communities. We also want to hear from 

you: your journey with Christ, how He's moving in your life and leading you! 
 

PAULINE HESS turns 96 on March 19! If you wish to send her cards or call 

her, her address and phone number are listed below: 

Elizabethtown Nursing & Rehabilitation Center 141 Heisey Ave 

Elizabethtown, PA 17022                  717_367-1831 ext. 5 
 

JOEL NOGLE’S ADDRESS is 7 Acorn Circle Chambersburg, PA 17202 
 

SILVER SINGLES will be starting up again on Tuesday March 10 at the 

Olive Garden at noon. Ladies over 60 are welcome to join! Contact Gerry 

Shuman or Gladys Metzler if you are interested. We have been doing this for 

over 20 years! We meet once a month for food and fellowship. Come join us! 

 



HCOB Family News 

LADIES SPRING BIBLE STUDY: Unexpected by Christine Caine. How 

do you move forward in faith when the unexpected happens? Life is full of 

surprises, both good and bad. In this five-week Bible study we're going to 

tackle the topic of how to find hope and trust in God when the unexpected 

happens. You will learn how to: get out of your stuck place and find a way to 

move forward, let go of fear and anxiety of the unexpected, release the need 

to feel in control of every situation, and develop a relentless faith so that you 

can navigate your way through the ups and downs of life, still experiencing 

the goodness of God and living the adventure He has planned for you! The 

morning study, led by Jamie Bushong, meets in Chapel Hall on March 5, 19, 

April 2, 16, and 30 from 9:00 to 11:00 am. The evening, led by Cherl Myers, 

meets in Chapel Hall on March 18, April 1, 15, 29, and May 13 from 6:00 to 

7:00 pm. 
 

LENTEN DEVOTIONALS AVAILABLE ON THE NARTHEX TABLE 

The Educational Team has made available a daily Lenten devotional, "Holy 

Manna" as a supplement for the Lenten Season. This devotional offers daily 

thoughts on times of trail and testing. Every Sunday an original poem is part 

of the devotional. Please feel free to take one for your personal experience 

during Lent. 
 

A MUCH APPRECIATED THANK YOU is expressed by Galen and 

Gloria Brumbaugh for the support and help the congregation provided 

through the Care for Church Community Team who assisted us in moving us 

to our new home at Brethren Village, the many who packed boxes and those 

who unloaded boxes was of a great helpfulness. Our new address is, 52 

Circle Drive, Apt. 202, Lititz, Pa 17543. 
 

CHURCH SECURITY – the stewards of property team is looking for a few 

individuals to oversee the rollout of the new security system. These 

individuals will aid in training and assist in the operation of the system to 

help make this new process run smoothly. They will also be in charge of 

collecting church keys, distributing key FOBS, keeping inventory of the 

FOBs, and help test the phone app. If you are interested or would like more 

information, please contact Jeff Moyer or Rick Schaidle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week At HCOB 
March 1 - 8 

 

TODAY 6:30 P.M. Cell Group 

 

TUESDAY 7:00 P.M. Deacon Meeting 

 

WEDNESDAY 6:00 A.M. Ladies Prayer Breakfast 

 8:00 A.M. Quilting Group 

 7:00 P.M. Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 

 

THURSDAY 6:00 P.M. Praise Band Rehearsal 

 

FRIDAY 10:00 A.M. Kids Connect 

 6:45 P.M. WPRDD Worship Expressions of 

Love & Praise 

 

SATURDAY 5:30 P.M. Hershey Bears Game 

        

SUNDAY Daylight Savings 

 8:00 A.M. Traditional Service 

 8:50 A.M. Praise Band Practice 

 9:00 A.M. Sunday School 

 10:15 A.M. Blended Service 

 6:30 P.M. Cell Group 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
March 18 – Herald Deadline 

March 22 – Membership Luncheon 

March 26 – Prayer Experience 

March 29 – Easter Eggs-travaganza 

 

 

 

Youth News 
❖ Cell Group – 6:30 P.M. tonight 

 



 

 

 

 

PRELUDES 

 

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

IF GATHERING RECAP 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP Psalm 119:81-88 

 

OPENING PRAYER 

 

*PRAISE & WORSHIP 

 My Lighthouse 

 My Feet are on the Rock 

 

Children ages 3 years old-5th grade are invited to Kids Church 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 18:1-3 

 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 

 Offertory Thought  

 Offertory 

 

Visitors, please place your completed guest card in the offering plate. 

 

SANCTUARY CHOIR 

 Cornerstone/In the Name of the Lord 

 

SCRIPTURE 1 Peter 1:22-25 

 

GLOBAL PRAYER VIDEO Burkina Faso 

 

MORNING PRAYER 

 

SCRIPTURE 1 Peter 2:1-3  

 

MESSAGE Putting Off and Taking In 

 

HYMN Blessed Assurance 332 

 

*BENEDICTION 

 

*POSTLUDE 

  

 

 

 

 

*Those who are able are invited to stand. 

 

Preacher – Pastor Doug Hinton 

Worship Leader – Del Kautz 

Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

Praise Band Leader – Jen Hinton 

Sound Tech – Blaine Garber & Rich Bushong 

Video Tech – Dave Bendit 

 

PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD! Next Sunday, Del Kautz will be preaching on 1 Peter 

2:4-8, Psalm 31:1-5; 15-16, Daniel 1:1-21, 1 Corinthians 3:10-17. Please 

read and prayerfully study this passage this week as we prepare to worship 

together. More information on the sermon topic can be found at our online 

church calendar (www.hempfieldcob.org) when you click on next Sunday’s 

service.  

 

THE FLOWERS are presented today by Dave and Emmy Schott in the honor 

and glory of God 

Worship Today 
 

Our Vision: Firmly rooted and living deeply in the character of Christ to become a healthier church that powerfully shares Christ with the world. 
 

http://www.hempfieldcob.org/

